United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-3701

November 28, 1995

Ms. Cynthia Hirst Community Action Organization 1001 S.W. Baseline Hillsboro, Oregon 97123

Dear Ms. Hirst:

Although I was unable to be with you during ceremonies to commemorate the 30th Anniversary Celebration of the Community Action Organization, I wanted to take this opportunity to extend my best wishes to all those who participated in the birthday festivities.

It is very fitting that the anniversary celebration should coincide with dedication of your new Multi-Service Center in Hillsboro. Through the years I have had the pleasure to watch as the Community Action Organization has grown and developed into an outstanding program. The solid new structure you dedicated is a reflection of the determined and collaborative efforts which made completion of it a reality.

I feel certain that the anniversary celebration and building dedication was part of an already successful and inspiring year. Although belated, please know that I offer my warm regards to all those involved in such a fine program and wish you well in the new year to come.

With kind regards.

Sincerely,

Mark O. Hatfield United States Senator

MOH: mc